ALSTONEFIELD PARISH COUNCIL

The Clerk to the Council: Maureen Binfield: 01335 310146
c/o The Village Hall, Alstonefield, Ashbourne, Derbyshire. DE6 2FR 
Councillors: Nick Bonsall (310262).  Dot Griffin (310249).
Frank Lipp (310302).  Noel Peat (310000).  Cathy Reavy (310125).
 Kevin Stockton (310347) Rupert Hignett (310389)
Minutes of the Ordinary Meeting held on Wednesday 6th April 2011 at Alstonefield Village Hall.  
Present: Cllr D Griffin (Chair), Cllr N Peat (Vice Chair), Cllr K Stockton, Cllr F Lipp, Cllr Rupert Hignett. Mrs M Binfield, Clerk

One Member of the Public was also present.
(Unless otherwise stated, all resolutions minuted below were proposed, seconded and then agreed by all Councillors present.  Only when a decision is not unanimous will details be minuted.)
135  Public Forum – No items put forward
136  Apologies – Apologies received from Cllr C Reavy
137  Declaration of Interest (on Agenda items) - None
138 Minutes of the previous meeting -  approved and signed
139 Financial Matters
139.1 Financial Statement and bank reconciliation as at 28th February 2011  - noted
 139.2 Payments
139.2.1– Clerk – M Binfield – March  salary  £219.96 – ratified
Note that in future net Cheque payments will be made together with a cheque to Inland Revenue.


139.2.2 – The Royal Mint – Commemorative Wedding Coins - £418.50 – ratified

139.3.3 – Lester Lowe – Materials for new pathway gates - £57.24 – ratified

139.3.4 – M K Griffin – Making of new pathway gates – £106.20- ratified

139.3.5  - Peter Frost – Lengthman – July 2010 – Mar 2011 - £344.12 –ratified

139.3.6 – Ian Redfern – To fitting of new pathway gates - £115.87 – ratified
139.3.7 – Virtualnames – For renewal of alstonefield.org webhosting - £48.00 – approved
139.3.8 – Meg Handscome – to renew domain name alstonefield.com - £19.90 –approved
139.3.9 – Lester Lowe – Materials for new gates in playing field - £539.64 – approved
139.3.10 – Peak Parishes’ Forum – Subscription for 2011/12 - £16.00 – approved
139.3.11 – SPCA – Annual Subscriptions - £118.00 – approved
139.3 Monies Received

139.3.1 Honesty Box Monies – £ 28.31 Playing Field     £25.47    Toilet Car Park - noted

139.3.2 SMDC Lengthman scheme half yearly payment - £200.00 - noted

139.3.3 Inland Revenue – Repayment of VAT - £147.36 - noted
139.4 – Presentation of annual accounts following 31st March 2011 year ending - agreed
140 Website – Forms completed to open a community bank account which can be used with PayPal.  Cllr Griffin, Cllr Reavy and Maureen Binfield named on the account which is in no way linked to the Parish Council.  Awaiting further contact from the bank.
141 Planning Matters  - 

141.1– NP/SM/0311/0256 – Proposed change of use of agricultural land to caravan & camping site and erection of associated building – Upper Hurst Farm, Hulme End – Councillors felt that further discussion and a site inspection was required on this application.  Peak Park  to be contacted to determine the cut off date for any comments/observations.
141.2 – General Planning Information – Anyone in the Parish with planning queries can contact the Duty Planning Officer at Peak Park planning office, Bakewell, between 9.00 – 1.00pm Monday to Friday, telephone 01629 816200.  It is advisable to ask for written confirmation from the Planning Department with regard to any information given verbally over the telephone.
142 Playing Field Matters

142.1 Play Area Safety Check Confirmation – 03.04.2011. ROSPA have advised that their inspection of the Play Area will take place some time in May.
142.2 Playing Field Maintenance – Council awaiting visit from the tree surgeon as he has advised work to be carried out in April.  An inspection of the walls would be undertaken and any necessary repairs completed.

142.3 Play Area – Repairs to be carried out before the planned ROSPA inspection in May.

142.4 Car Park – honesty box – report on any monies collected prior to April meeting




Playing Field Car Park –  £15.57    Toilet Car Park  - £20.47

143  Car Boots  - A contract for the 2011 car boot events has been duly signed and a copy of the insurance certificate handed to the Clerk.
144  Flooding Reports – Drains maintenance has been successfully completed.
145 Community Paths Initiative – All necessary works now complete
146 Green Communities Conference/Micro Turbines – Cllr Peat to attend a conference on Friday 6th May  and report back to the Council.
147 General Village Matters

147.1 – Village Hall Committee requesting name of representative to stand on their Committee. Cllr Frank Lipp  agreed  to continue to be the PC representative. 
147.2 – Underground Water Bursts – Severn Trent – Repairs to one leak satisfactorily carried out, a second is still under investigation. Clerk to contact with regard to the necessity of the blue paint being used on the walls in the village.

147.3 – Report of pot holes by parishioner – Repairs scheduled to be carried out. 



147.4 – Toilet Car Park – Coach Parking – Still awaiting Peak Park to mark out a specific Coach area.
147.5 – New Mower for Village Green – The mower has now been purchased - £711.50 ratified.

147.6 – Follow up on Village/Parish tidy up – 26th March 2011 – Cllr Griffin passed on thanks to all who took part and reported a very successful turnout.
148 Correspondence In (For Information Only)
148.1 – Letter received from Friendship Club with regard overhanging trees on Millway Lane causing problems for community transport.  Matter reported to Highways.

149 Any Other Business 

149.1 - 
One of the benches on a grassed verge causing concern as it stands on an incline.  Arrangements made for Ian Redfern to place a step in the verge to solve this.

149.2 – Reported that parking on The Pinch is becoming a problem, including the parking of cars in the area by Lode Bridge which should be left as a pull in area.  Clerk to contact Derbyshire Dales to ask if signs could be placed along this area.  Also  to report the missing coping stones along the stretch of road between Lode Bridge and Milldale.

149.3 – Royal Wedding Celebrations – Coins have now been received and will be available for children where contact has been made, either on 29th April or after the event.  
149.4 – Greenhill Tip – Following inspection it was noted that the use of Roundup is working to destroy the knotweed.

149.5 – Dog Fouling Orders  - Proposals to bring these orders into force were discussed. Cllr Peat asked how these regulations would be policed.  

149.6 – Homestead Garden – Rent for the Garden to be collected from 1st April 2011 – noted
149.7 – Cllr Lipp advised that the Parish was the second most expensive in Staffordshire Moorlands and asked if this could be looked at when setting the precept for 2012/13.
149.8 – Cllr Peat advised that following approaches by Milldale residents regarding the impact of a new ‘holiday let’ on the hamlet and in particular concerns regarding the excessive number of cars at the property, he has approached the PDNPA for guidance. 
149.9 – Ian Redfern – Lengthman – March fees £80.00 – approved

149.10- Ian Redfern – To service of Mowers and Strimmers - £80.00 - approved
150 Date of Next Meeting – 18th May 2011 to include Annual Parish Meeting and election of new Parish Councillors.
Council meetings are open to the public. Members of the public are also entitled to see the reports presented, if these are not subsequently published as part of the minutes and therefore automatically in the public record. Minutes and reports can be viewed by appointment with the Clerk and copies made, upon request, on payment of a charge.
Annual Parish Meeting 6.4.2011


